IMMINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
Policy & Scrutiny Committee
9th January 2017
Present: 
K Houghton
D Barton

B Duke (Chair)
M Burton



M Cullum
S Swinburn

G Fox

Two members of the public were also present

Officer: D Jackson Clerk

To receive any apologies of absence from any member: 
None
To receive any Declarations of Interest.
a) To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared: 

Cllrs Cullum and Duke declared personal interests in min 87 as members of Trinity Church who also hire out rooms

Cllr Burton declared a personal interest in item 87 as a Director of Arch for the same reason.
b) To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below: 


None
87/16:
Review of Room Hire Charge (Burton Hall): To consider the rate approved previously by committee for hire of the hall (referred back from Council)
Members looked again at the costs to hire the Burton Hall. Various comments were made that it was either not expensive enough or too dear. In the end it was decided to keep the charitable rate at the existing rate of £12.50ph
Recommended
that there is no rise in the charity rate from £12.50 ph.
88/16:
2017 Budget: To consider the draft budget for presentation to Council

Various members raised numerous valid points regarding grounds maintenance charges, the CTSG, costs of street cleaning and other matters. Standing orders were suspended at one point to allow the public to ask pertinent questions about reserve levels too.

There was also concern that whilst Immingham residents were subsidising the grounds maintenance programme (as NELC’s grant did not cover costs), Habrough & Stallingborough were receiving the same extended service level without contributing. This was not felt to be equitable.
The Clerk had initially shown a budget with a 2.8% rise but members felt that it could be reduced slightly. After a healthy debate it was:
Recommended
that the Clerk amends the budget to show 1.95% rise and that Habrough & Stallingborough will be contacted to ask if they wish to contribute to receive the same service level, or whether they wish to accept a reduced provision. Alternatively they could ask for NELC to take the service back if they wished. The Clerk is to bring back recommendations to another meeting once final grounds payments are known.
Meeting Finished at 6.40pm.
Next meeting: To be confirmed 
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